Ecclesfield Conservation Group: Minutes of 17/10/11 meeting
b. Apologies: Roger Tordoff, James Percival, Lawrence Quinn and Michael Breen

c. Minutes of last Meeting: Approved as a true record.

Minute (2) of previous meeting: it was reported that the majority of the copings on the wall at the bottom of Yew Lane had now been replaced with stone in place of the concrete copings originally supplied. It was agreed that no further action should be taken on this.

Minute 5(x) of previous meeting: it was confirmed that the Dam had now been sold as a fishing lake.


Minute 5(y) of previous meeting: there was still no news regarding the request for the funding of the Christmas tree by the Parish Council. Colin Taylor offered to raise this informally with the P.C. and to report back. 
1. Heritage Interpretation Board: the invoice for the supply of the mounting structure had been supplied to EPIP and has now been paid. We are      waiting for Mel and Joan Jones to draft the design and text for the board, for consideration in draft by the Group. The interpretation training event is at 1300-1600 on Tuesday November 1st in the Black Bull. Those wishing to attend this event are to contact Peter Barker in advance, by email, to reserve a place.
2. Traffic:  Ian Deans had attended the last Northern Assembly meeting and indicated that, as resources were very limited this year, the Assembly  could only fund the continuation of the works on the pedestrian crossing outside Ecclesfield Comprehensive School in our area.  He had continued to log and report the details of lorry movements on the Wheel to Andy McKie in SCC Highways and urged anyone else who felt able to also contribute in this way. (Details to be sent to andy.mckie@sheffield.gov.uk of the carrier concerned, the registration number, the type of vehicle, the date, time and the direction of travel). This information had been well received by the officers and Members. Colin Taylor had seen a draft SCC paper in response to our petition for a crossing on Church Street. This stated that the situation in Ecclesfield “was an accident waiting to happen”. As resources were in short supply the recommendation in this draft was for our request to be put on file for consideration in the programme for future years. He would keep us posted on finalisation of this paper. As Andy Mckie had suggested that our survey results were in agreement with the City Council’s findings, the Chairman was asked to make contact again with Andy McKie, to ask for a copy of their data, for consideration by the Group.
3. Northern Community Assembly Support:  Keith Fish was already in close liaison with the Assembly.

x. Planning Applications: there were no comments on either the Yarra Industrial Estate or Hydra business Park applications. As far as the decision on the Aldi application was concerned, members felt that the conditions that attached to the recent approval were acceptable.
y. Any other business: the application to extend the opening hours of the Black Bull, to permit dancing to 0130 was the cause of much concern. The Group would send a letter of objection to the Licensing Authority, expressly mentioning issues of noise and disruption, with copies to be sent to the SY Police and the Parish Council. Potential projects for the Group to pursue were requested, for submission at the next meeting.
z. Date of next meeting:  Monday 21st November 2011.

http://conservation.ecclesfieldgroups.com 
Ian Deans, draft minute taker

